
Warner Mountain Gun Club 
August 4, 2022 

Meeting Minutes 
 

 
1801 – President Brad Winters opened the meeting. 
 
Six members were present: Kellie Carlsen, Brad Winters, Richard Willbur, Tom 
Zarosinski, Bill Gransee, and John LeNeave. 
 
Kellie Carlsen read the July minutes. Tom made a motion to accept the minutes as 
read. Bill seconded the motion. All approved. 
 
Richard presented the treasurer’s report: $14,000.02 is in the General Fund and 
$81,098.77 is in the Norm May account. 
 
Weed spraying has been paid. The taxes are done; $165.00 has been paid. Richard will 
get with Laura to sign the documents.  
 
Tom made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as presented with John seconding 
the motion. All approved 
 
We currently have 181 members. 
 
New Business:  

1. On September 11th the range will be closed for a hunters education class. 

Member Tom Zarosinski will be in charge and will work with Richard on a 

waiver. 

2. Tom asked the board to approve half purchase of a battery powered clay 

pigeon thrower for youth shooting. His plan is to challenge the Oregon 

Hunters Association to fund the other half of this purchase. John made a 

motion for WMGC to fund half the purchase. Richard seconded the motion. 

All approved. 

 

Further discussion ensued with consensus for the gun club to fund the full 

purchase of a pigeon thrower.  

John amended his motion for the Warner Mountain Gun Club to fully fund a 

battery powered clay pigeon thrower. Richard seconded the amended motion. 

All approved.  

Tom will move forward with making the purchase. 

Old Business: 
1. The contractor expects to begin work on the pistol range in two weeks. 

2. Richard will be installing the signs.  



3. Richard will work with Laura on signing the taxes. 

4. The spraying has been done up to the 100-yard target and has been paid. 

The first invoice did not arrive in the mail, and we received a $35.00 late 

charge.  

3. Brad will talk to community service about any necessary weed eating. Overall, 

everything looks good. 

4. After further discussion about a rifle raffle to encourage attendance at 

meetings, Richard made a motion to raffle a Henry Lever action .22 rifle. John 

Seconded the motion. All approved.  

 

Members will receive 1 ticket for every two meetings attended. This will begin 

in January 2023 with the raffle drawing in December 2023.  

5. Kellie presented a draft Winter-Spring newsletter. The board approved. Kellie 

will finalize and work with Richard to get the letter out to the membership. 

Due to the Lake County Fair the next meeting will be on September 8 at Jerry’s.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1842. 
 
Minutes submitted by Kellie Carlsen - Secretary 


